May 2, 2008

Mike Genest                                                             Sent via Facsimile and Mail

Director

Department of Finance

State Capitol, Room 1145

Sacramento, CA  95814

Re:  DPA Like Pay/Like Work Recommendations for State Scientific Supervisors

Dear Director Genest:

As you may know, Department of Personnel Administration Director David Gilb earlier this week transmitted to your office a decision and recommendations regarding an appeal filed by CAPS pursuant to Government Code Section 19826 (a) for state supervising scientific classifications.  The decision is the end product of DPA’s “quasi-legislative” function of setting salaries for scientist supervisors.  The conclusion from Director Gilb recommends salary adjustments for 14 supervising scientific classifications that restore salary relationships that were in place between state scientific and equivalent state engineering classifications in July 2005.

These salary adjustments require expenditure of funds in order to be implemented.  In fact, on page 22 of his decision, Director Gilb states: “DPA will forward a copy of this report to the Department of Finance for its consideration.  Consistent with Government Code 19826, the Department of Finance must determine whether the recommended pay adjustment is within existing salary appropriations.”

As the representative for state scientific supervisors, and the moving party in this case, we too ask the question:  are the recommended pay adjustments within existing salary appropriations?

We believe they are.  In fact, the current approved state budget for 2007-2008 includes appropriated yet unspent funds for employee compensation under the 9800 item and potentially within departmental budgets.  We believe that these funds can be used to implement Director Gilb’s recommendations in this case.  Additionally, we seek confirmation that the Administration will seek an appropriation to fund the recommended salaries for the 2008-2009 fiscal years.

The effective date for implementing this decision is not specified.  We urge Governor Schwarzenegger to make the effective date for implementing Director Gilb’s 
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recommendations July 1, 2005.  That is when CAPS first made its request to maintain the historical salary relationships reflected on page one of Director Gilb’s recommended decision.  

We have requested that Director Gilb provide costing data for implementation.

We look forward to discussing this matter with you or members of your staff to determine the appropriate course of action for implementing these recommendations.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Christopher J. Voight

Staff Director

C:  David Gilb, Director

      Department of Personnel Administration

